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(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Finds that the citizens of the state benefit from a state
expenditure limit that ensures that the state budget operates with
stability and predictability, while encouraging the establishment
of budget priorities and a periodic review of state programs and
the delivery of state services.  A state expenditure limit can
prevent budgeting crises that can occur because of increased
spending levels during periods of revenue surplus followed by
drastic reductions in state services in lean years.  The citizens
of the state are best served by an expenditure limit that keeps
pace with the growth in the state's economy yet ensures budget
discipline and taxpayer protection.

Finds that modifications to the state expenditure limit, after
ten years of experience following the initial implementation of
Initiative Measure No. 601, will recognize the economic
productivity of the state's economy and better balance the needs of
the citizens for essential government services with the obligation
of the legislature for strict spending accountability and
protection of its taxpayers.

Provides that for legislation enacted between the effective
date of this 2005 act and June 30, 2007, any action or combination
of actions by the legislature that raises state revenue or requires
revenue-neutral tax shifts may be taken with the approval of a
majority of members elected to each house, so long as state
expenditures in any fiscal year, including the new revenue, will
not exceed the state expenditure limits established under chapter
43.135 RCW.
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